
 W A S H  Group. 

 

Here in this section of the western end of the original 

railway, from St Helen as far as Brusselton Bankfoot NO  

work on the proposed cycling/walking route has yet begun. 

This means as far the D C C area is concerned , it lags far 

behind all other sections,  

Plus the Northumbria Water supply pipeline that cuts across 

Peter Raine’s farm  in Brusselton Wood is behind schedule. 

On a more upbeat note A big thank you to George and 

Cindy for hosting our event on Saturday 28th  as part of our 

celebrations.  Plus a big thank you to the Teesdale Mercury 

for their coverage, of our efforts. 

 

 

E I W P C Group. 

 

The two major events that this group put on during 

September went off successfully With several nice 

comments being received and it all been done with a smile. 

The garden party on 15th was blessed with dry weather.  

Some 25 folk attended, thank you to Mary Smith for 

hosting this event and to all those who baked for the day 

and did the back of office stuff(mainly washing up) 

On the 199th a successful event was staged in Etherley 

Community Centre Where sixteen tables were displaying 

Dr Tom Walker increased the audiences knowledge with his 

illustrated talk on  the Etherley Engine, in its early days. 

 

The group are currently working up a 2025 Calendar. 

John  Raw Hon Chairman.  


